
 
 

 
   

 

   

  
 

 

   
  

  

    
    

  
    

    

 

 
   
 

From: bepsy strasburg 
To: Joseph P. Filippi 
Subject: Public Comment Aug 20 Emergency Board of Health Meeting 

 Date: Tuesday, August 17, 2021 2:50:18 PM 

Dear Mr. Filippi: 

I understand that Faculty Alliance is seeking to FORCE university, community college and state 
college students to take a jab of an experimental drug.  Aren’t the Faculty the grown-ups 
here?  If anyone in the Faculty, or indeed students, are health impaired with pre-existing 
conditions or immune deficient, they have the RIGHT to take the jab. No one is stopping 
anyone from taking the vaccine if they want one?  Since July, the fully vaccinated people in 
Carson City has gone from 52% to 58% and that increase was achieved without a mandate. 

Science tells us that the vaccine is not immunity. It cannot prove immunity.  The vaccine 
reduces the severity of the disease and IS NOT in the same class of other proven vaccines used 
for immunization practices over the years.  How many years did we have the flu vaccines?  Is it 
mandated? Has it stopped deaths due to the flu each year?  In fact, Science tells us that the 
vaccine reduces the immune response in our bodies with a 20X increase in certain cancers 
over the last 20 months. 

The so called Covid vaccines are authorized for emergency use only by the FDA.  Do you have 
any updates from the FDA?  No.  The FDA has no good news on the use of mRNA drugs (Pfizer 
and Moderna) after one year of experimentation on human subjects?  You are the lab rat for 
this human experimentation without full disclosure of health risks by any health agencies. 

Dr. Fauci says that booster shots will be needed for people who take the vaccine – within 8 
months. This is a risk versus benefit analysis for each individual. Each individual owns their 
health analysis. It is Your body, Your choice. The Faculty does not have the right to force 
decisions on their students. Isn’t the Faculty teaching our students to be free and rational 
thinkers? How does this mandate fit that teaching philosophy? It does not. 

Does the Faculty know about the Nuremberg Code which established research ethics for 
human experimentation at the end of the second World War during the Nuremberg 
trials? They should. No human experimentation without consent which means no vaccination 
mandates. 

Who has disclosed that there have been over 6,000 deaths after taking this emergency 
vaccine?  Who disclosed that perfectly healthy people had inflammation of the heart and 
blood clots in their limbs or died. I personally know two people in Carson City whose future is 
quite uncertain after taking the vaccine.  All vaccines have warning labels now but who is 
talking about this?  This Board cannot and should not require people to take a jab of this 
unproven vaccine.  It should be voluntary as it is now. 



 
 

 

  
 

   
 

Will the academic institutions or this Health Board take responsibility for adverse medical 
effects after everyone takes this mandated jab?  Insurance companies can, and will refuse 
treatment to adverse conditions.  Is the Health Board willing to be the subject of multiple 
medical class action suits or wrongful death suits? 

I request this Board to reject mandated vaccines unanimously. Our intellectuals should not 
follow blindly and emotionally after unreason.  People have the right to make their 
own decisions and so should the faculty and students who want to take the vaccine. No 
tyranny of vaccination mandates or passports. 

I appreciate the opportunity to talk to the Board. 

Thank you, 

Bepsy Strasburg 


